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Introduction

One of the priorities of the Post-schooling Green Paper identified by the DHET is the expansion of the vocational college system. The current draft Amendment Bill, implemented by the DHET, is meant to include a new name for FET Colleges to be Vocational and Continuing Education and Training (VCET), and Community Education and Training (CET) Colleges and to repeal the Adult Education and Training (AET) Act, which is currently modelled on the Schools Act of 1996. As NEHAWU, we support the establishment of the VCET Colleges and the CET Colleges.

It is also proposed that the CET Colleges (formerly AET colleges) be established in this amended FETC Act which would include the governance structures, management and other related functions. The FETC Act is also amended to be Continuing Education and Training Act.

The objectives of the amendment Bill
Essentially there are four objectives of the Bill to (a) establish the South African Institute for Vocational and Continuing Education and Training (b) Repeal the Adult Education and Training Act and include CET (c) change names of FET Colleges and AET Centres and (d) amend the title of the FETC Act to Continuing Education and Training (CET) Act – the term “further” is removed and replaced with “continuing”.
Sections of the Bill

The insertion of a new Chapter 7 provides for the establishment of the South African Institute for Vocational and Continuing Education and Training as a juristic person.

In Section 43B the functions (among others) are to assist the Minister to develop distance learning and in college development, to conduct research for the development of continuing education and provide management and leadership in terms of the SETAs and its link with colleges. As NEHAWU, in the submission on the Post-school Green Paper, we raised the perspective to challenge the concept of institutional autonomy of institutions, and we support the Amendment Bill in the view that it begins to challenge the institutional autonomy of the continuing education through the establishment of the Institute.

Section 43E deals with funds and accountability of the Institute and it is stated that the Institute must keep financial records and report to the Ministry annually. 

NEHAWU Proposals

While We generally support the FETC Amendment Bill, we do have proposals in our submission for consideration by the Committee.

a) In relation to Section 43E, NEHAWU proposes that the Institute must provide annual reports to the Portfolio Committee on Higher Education and Training because of the fact that part of the funds of the Institute is appropriated by Parliament.

In conclusion

As NEHAWU, we support the implementation of establishing the South African Institute for Vocational and Continuing Education and Training as a public institution and as a measure to ensure national coordination of the provision of vocational college post schooling education and accept it as a starting process to minimise the notion of institutional autonomy of higher education. We also support the amendments to change the titles of FET and AET and the repeal of the AET Act.
The question we need to raise relates to the challenge of institutional autonomy and our proposal in addressing the accountability of the institutions to Parliament. 
